
Hilltop Happenings
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303 N. Church Street  Silverton, Oregon 97381
Phone: (503) 873-8656     
Website: immanuelsilverton.org     
Email: office@immanuelsilverton.org
Office Hours: Monday – Thursday 8:30 am-12 pm, 1 pm-3 pm

  

Our mission is to welcome, accept and encourage all people as we follow Jesus.
 

Ministry Staff
Pastor: Leah Stolte-Doerfler    

pastorleahsd@gmail.com   Phone: 503-302-7712
Pastor/Latino Mission Developer: Manuel Borbon

ministeriolatino.ielaor@gmail.com   Phone: 971-533-5874
Director of Youth & Young Adult Ministry: Keith Amano  

hangluth@immanuelsilverton.org
Director of Visitation Ministry: Patty MacInnes
Keyboardist: Deborah Butler
Sunday School Coordinator: Creighton Helms
Choir Director: Marta Hazekamp
Custodians: Bill Howell & Andrew Bush
Office Managers: Tria Brockamp & Courtney Goode

  

Services
Sundays 8:30 am-Devotional Service

10:30 am-Worship     1 pm-Misa en Español
Thursdays (1st & 3rd) 7 pm-Rosario Luterano

Service Attendance   in person / *online views as of 10/24
Date   8:30 am 10:30 am  1:00 pm 7:00 pm 

October 1 7 148/*205 14
October 6 *771
October 8 7 123/*232 23
October 15 179/*296 16
October 22 118/*178 4

Ministry Contacts
Adult Education: Pastor Leah/F&W
Altar Guild: Barb Richter
ARK: Briana Hupp
ASAP: Jill Lounsbury & Tess Larson
Choir: Marta Hazekamp
Coffee Hour: Pat Taylor
Deacons: Audrey Nickodemus
Faith & Wisdom: Julie Woodward
GHG: Debbie Eder
Hospitality: Michelle Haines
Latino Missions: Pastor Manuel Borbon
Prayer Chain: Earlyn Moore

503-428-1211 (call/text)
President: Dawn Taylor
SACA: Briana Hupp
Shower Coordinator: Shirley Murata
Stephen Ministry: Patty MacInnes
Sunday School: Creighton Helms
Technicians: Keith Amano
Trustees: John Rieder
Ushers: Jim Brueckner
Van Rides: Jennifer Bielenberg

503-881-5467 (call/text)
Valley View Cemetery: Jill Lounsbury
Vacation Bible School: Brenda Wilson
Weddings: Nora Schliske
Worship Planning: Mark Dickman
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Pastor’s Ponderings
 

Just Pondering
 

Thanksgiving…

Giving thanks…

 

Thanks…gratitude…appreciation.

Giving…sharing...helping…being generous…living with openhandedness.

 

May Thanksgiving be for each of us a lifestyle of giving thanks.

 

Pastor Leah

Director of Youth & Young Adult Ministry
 

I hope families will be taking advantage of the new "Sunday School" options that are now available.  Thanks to the
Faith & Wisdom Committee and their hiring of new Sunday School Director, Creighton Helms, Sunday morning faith
education is being rebooted to help meet the needs and interests of today's families.  Parents, there is now an
"Adult Forum" every Sunday, so you have somewhere to go after dropping off your child.  The current series is
called, "Faith & Healing," with a guest medical professional every week.  There are also opportunities to volunteer
within the Sunday School program.  It's important to me that we have adult involvement on Sunday mornings, since
in most cases, children and youth are dependent on them for transportation.

For our Youth, we are having an ongoing series of talks I call, "Faith Walk."  We try to create a safe space to explore
and talk about our individual Faith journeys, and how issues, events and circumstances in "the real world" affect
or are affected by our beliefs and values.  The goal is to give our youth confidence to talk about their faith and
reduce anxiety and discomfort related to expressing themselves in spiritual matters.  At the same time, we try to
find out what the Bible might say, and what the ELCA Lutheran perspective is.  Yes, it won't be an easy task - we
have enough trouble getting adults to speak openly, right? - but it's a start.  Our session is a little shorter - still
starting at 9:30am but ending around 10am, since some of us will be involved with running the church service.

Please plan on attending the next JOLT! Sunday on November 5th.  It will be a special All Saints Sunday, for sure: 
Some of our "Glump Grads" will be confirming their faith with special presentations.  The Sunday School children
will "flip the script" and be the ones to lead Kids' Time (in addition to kicking us off with a rousing rendition of "Oh
When The Saints Go Marching In!")  We will, of course, have our annual "Roll Call of the Saints," remembering the
year's baptisms and deaths.  The JOLT! Worship team will be there to help us meditate, pray, worship and praise
our good and faithful God.

Mahalo for supporting our youth!
 

Aloha ke Akua! God is Love!
Keith
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Director of Visitation Ministry
 

On the road with Patty and Max…
During Covid I isolated  by sheltering in place.  I did not practice any of the social graces, so now I am very rusty
(that could also be due to the amount of rain we are having now.)  Here are some suggestions for me that also
might help you to offer grace to others as we once again mingle with each other.

Ways to show that you care:
1.  Notice the people around you.
2.  Smile a lot.
3.  Learn people's names.
4.  Remember birthdays with a note or card.
5.  Ask others about themselves and then listen to the answers.
6.  Be nice.
7.  Be honest.
8.  Delight and share in others discoveries.
9.  Notice when others are absent.
10. Call them to say, "Hello."
 

Yip! Max here!  I passed my tests with Patty.  We can visit again.  I am so happy that all that RIDING

to that big school (Linfield) is done for a while.  I had to stay CLEAN for a whole week!  And I had

to BEHAVE when people tried to give me TREATS.   I like treats but Patty said NO TREATS.  But

I was a GOOD DOG.  So she was confused. 

Ministry Celebrations & Thank You Letters
 

j Patty MacInnes and dog Max passed their recertification as a therapy team with Paws for Love.  A written,
workshop, situational testing, & a two hour supervised visit for the team is observed.

j The rummage sale tables now have wood sign holders. Thanks to Leroy and Neil, signs are sturdy, reusable and look
professional!

j Grateful for Charlene and Dave McColly for the delicious lunches they provided every day during rummage sale
setup. Such a blessing to have a meal for all the volunteers!

j The gym floors were clean before and after the sale. Tables were found, loaned and set up, thanks to Andrew & Bill.

j Thank you to Dan Zinkand for the donation of the antique desk that is now in use in the quilting room.

Know a reason to celebrate, call 503-873-8656 to report ‘who’ and ‘what.

***

Our Church rummage sale worker "bees" were there early morning to late afternoons. Fantastic energy was felt
as they unloaded boxes, bags and all was done with laughter, smiles and coffee. Thankful for your labors of love
to create $ for our mission outreach. The sunny-beautiful days were a blessing to the "crew" and our visitors!
~Barbara Renback
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Growing Hope Globally
 

Growing Hope Globally November mini-auction. And the December 2nd ‘It’s Christmas Again’ sale.

Putting Growing Hope Globally back in the spotlight!

As we wrap up harvest season here in the valley, it is again time to turn some attention to our World Hunger
collaboration with Growing Hope Globally. The ‘harvest' activities for this fall include an October Mini-Auction, a
November Mini-Auction, and on the first Saturday of December, It's Christmas Again Bazaar.

The October Mini-Auction will conclude at noon on Sunday, October 29th. Auction items include a pub crawl, four
nights in Pacific City, pumpkin bars, jams, a wine basket, Snoopy artwork, an antique quilt, an antique cabinet, and
a limited number of exclusive ‘Pac 2' t-shirts. For most items there is an opportunity to bid or for the right price,
‘buy it now!'

The November Mini-Auction will begin on November 5th and run until noon on November 26th.

December 2nd will be the It's Christmas Again Bazaar. Not only will Christmas gifts and decorations be for sale, there
will also be a Santa's Secret Workshop area for kids to do their Christmas shopping. Beyond that, the vision is to
have both Lefse and Tamales for sale as well.

Donations for the November or spring Mini-Auctions or for the Christmas Bazaar or for Santa's Secret Workshop are
still being accepted. If you have questions or gifts to share, let us know!

Debbie Eder {503.932.1187} Mary Miller {503.873.8036} Pastor Leah {503.302.7712}

Prayer Ministry & Condolences
 

The hungry. Foster kids. Those who battle addiction. 

All who serve our country: Tyler Guzman, US Navy. Gabriel Manning, US Army. Bradleigh Ronning, Naval Officer. 

Kenneth Adams, Phyllis Adams, Grace Allen, Nettie Donovan Austin, Kris Anne Baker, Kristie Bernabo, Jessica
Bradley, Robbie Brockamp, Denise Childs, Kyler DeVore, Destiny Durbin-Wilson, Jamie Eby, Eileen (anonymous - not
Williams), Betty Faanes, Joann Faanes, Kevin Griffin, Wayne Gwyn, Tracy Harris, Michellelisa Bradner Hegney, Dan
Henderson, Marsha Henderson, Mary Henderson, Rose Marie Howell, Lucy Hupp, Ed Jacoby, Debbie Donovan
Jasman, Alta Johnson, Carol Johnson, Caroline Johnson, Dale Johnson, Dee Dee Johnson, Jane Knorr, Shana Lansidel,
Tanya Lawton, Pattie Loe, Loretta Luciano, Ross Mackinnon, Pamela Madewell, Delores McCoy, Shirley McHorse,
Able Meyers, Shane Moore, Mark Morin, Gayle Budd O’Grady, Gayle O'Neil, Elenore Norman, Emilia Panes, Maxine
Parr, Keri Peck, David Richter, Marty Ronning, Lynette Rounds, Annette Shilinsky, Heidi Schindler, Mary Scott, Gina
Shifman, Lisa Smith, Nola Stark, Linda Stolte, Bonnie Thompson, Becky Tomlin, Linda Valencourt, Iliana Vaquera,
Ione Vigeland, Erica Winn, Haley Woods and Nora Woodward.

*If a name on the prayer list should be added or removed, please tell the office.

 
Condolences to:
Bob and Sylvia Knudtson at the death of their beloved Lulu.
Shirley Smith and family at the death of George.
Please keep these families in your prayers.
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Archive Committee News
 

The Archive Committee seeks your help.  Do you or do you know someone familiar with building blueprints?  We
have a lot of them since we have four church buildings in our history.  If you have a couple hours you can spare, we
would be so grateful.  Will bring treats.
Please contact us and we will set up a time that will work for you.

On November 10 our church will be 131 years old.  The Archive Committee will be hosting and Anniversary Party
on November 12 during coffee hour.  Please come learn about our beginning - the Charter Members, the first
church building, and our Norwegian roots.  
Hoping some of you will offer to bring Norwegian treats - Lefsa, Krumkake, Kransekake, Sandbakkels, Fattigman,
Goro, Almond cake, Spritz cookies or another favorite.
Bring a centerpiece for one of the round tables.
Bring something for the display tables - pictures, books, tools clothing, Rosemaling, Hardanger, woodcarving.  We
will ask that everything be admired with the eyes and not with the fingers.
Most of the setup for that will be done on Sunday morning so your precious things can come and go with you again
on that Sunday.

Hope to hear from you about reading blueprints, bringing treats, bringing a centerpiece, or a display item.  Thank
you for helping make this a great celebration of our heritage.

Susie Strand    zippenzimri29@gmail.com
Marilyn Frosig  campfrosig@gmail.com  call/text 971-718-2961

Upcoming Ministry Events & Opportunities
 

Children’s Christmas Program - 
All children, preschool through 6th grade are invited to
be in our Christmas program on December 17. 
November 5, 9:30 am: Parent/participant kick off
meeting in the multi-purpose room.
November 12 & 19, December 3 & 10, 9:30 am:
Program practice in Sunday School upstairs rooms.
December 16, 10 am-12 pm: dress rehearsal with lunch
provided.
December 17, 10:30 am: Christmas Program!

Esther Circle - November 2
Esther Circle meets the first Thursday of each month at
9:30 am in the fireside room. All women are invited for
social time and Bible study. For more information,
contact Linda Groah at danlindagroah@gmail.com or
call/text 503-551-6920.

Remembrance Tower - Through November 5
A remembrance tower has been built for All Saints Day
(November 5). Bring in your photos/remembrances of
saints (loved ones who have passed away) to place on
the structure.  You may also send us a photo via email.

Kitchen Cleaning - November 6, 9-11 am
Planning a deep clean, though there will be light work
too. All welcome, no experience necessary. Help us
catch up after fall fellowship activities and before the
holiday festivities begin!
  

Coats for Kids - Taking Donations in October
Drop off a new or gently used coat of any size during
the month of October. Coats will be given out in
November.
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Ongoing Ministries, Reminders & Needs
 

Dishwasher out of Service
The commercial dishwasher is currently out of service.
Please plan to use paper products or wash any used
dishes by hand. Sorry for the inconvenience!
 

Sunday School - Sundays, 9:30-10:15 am
Children's Sunday School in October will focus on
Biblical Character study. Sunday School starts at 9:30am
in the choir room, ages PreK through 6th grade. Come
and join us!
For October 29, Creighton just needs one volunteer to
help with arts & crafts during Sunday School.  More
volunteers are certainly welcomed, but right now, there
is no expectation for volunteers to do any teaching. If
you are interested, please email Creighton at
ilcsilvertonss@gmail.com or you can text him at
541-941-9998.
 

Youth Faith Walk - Sundays, 9:30-10am
Growing our beliefs and values in the real world.
 

Adult Faith Education - Sundays, 9:30-10:15 am
Each Sunday in November, the theme will be ‘Faith and
Leadership' and our speakers will be from the various
leadership boards here at Immanuel. Members of
Council, Trustees, Faith and Wisdom, and Deacons will
each have a week to not only share details about the
responsibilities of their particular board but each board
member will also say a bit about what landed them in
their leadership area and how their faith intersects with
their service here at Immanuel.
Each session will be recorded for the folks who enjoy
watching from home.
https://www.youtube.com/ImmanuelSilverton/videos 
If you have theme suggestions or if you are ready to
share your faith-journey, let Pastor Leah know.
 

Tuesday Crew
Join a team of folks who lend a hand with odd-jobs and
basic maintenance to keep our building and grounds
tidy and welcoming. Tuesdays at 10 am.

Living Lutheran Magazine
Living Lutheran print magazine ends this year. Those
who receive a print copy of Living Lutheran will get a
final copy with the November/December 2023 issue.
The publication will be completely online.
  

Need a Ride to Church?
Contact Jennifer Bielenberg at 503-881-5467.
 

Prayer Shawl 
Meetings have resumed and all skill levels are welcome.
We have yarn and instructions and meet Tuesdays from
2-4 pm.
 

Immanuel Sisters CDs
Available in the church office. $10 each or 3 for $25.
  

Thirsty Thursday - Thursdays at 6 pm
See November calendar for locations.
 

Devotional Service
Pastor Leah hosts a devotional service on Sundays at
8:30 am in the Fireside Room. This service may appeal
to those avoiding crowds, needing an earlier service
time or who want a lively scriptural conversation.
 

SACA Sunday
The next SACA Sunday will be November 12. Food and
monetary donations are always welcome.
 

An Artist's Corner 
This is an invitation and opportunity for artists of all
ages and genres to display their work. Contact the
church office to reserve your space.
 

Growing Hope Globally
If you decide to make a direct gift, please use the entire
name of Growing Hope Globally. It turns out that there
are other organizations that begin with ‘Growing Hope’. 
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Kitchen News: Story of a Dishwasher
 

As the newsletter deadline approached, I planned to write about how much the Immanuel building was used within
our community. Reading the Our Town paper, it seemed that Immanuel was listed as a meeting site on every other
page. Sharing our space, and often our kitchen.  

Then last week the commercial dishwasher in our kitchen went ‘pop’ and failed to run. Dishes were washed the old
fashioned way that day.  Not the best solution from a food safety perspective. 

Trustee Neil MacInnes happened to walk into the gym at the wrong time and volunteered to take a look at the
problem. Additional on-site assistance was provided by Dave Miller. The popping persisted when the machine was
turned on and would immediately shut down. A technical manual was downloaded from the internet and a national
service phone number was located. We possessed a Model 10 AB made in Kentucky by Jackson Warewashing
Systems. 

Neil and Courtney spent a couple of hours Thursday on the phone with a variety of service repair-folk and a factory
representative in Kentucky. Some didn’t work on this model, some didn’t service the Silverton area, some didn’t
work on dishwashers at all.  

They persisted and the news was encouraging. The serial number on our Jackson Model 10AB indicated it was made
in the 1980’s. This was confirmed by several members who knew that our dishwasher had been salvaged from the
last fire, with a decision to keep it rather than replace it in 1995.  

And for good reason. Jackson dishwashers are designed to last a lifetime. They are ‘built like a tank’ in the words
of a friendly and very knowledgeable service tech from the company.   

Operation is achieved due to three motors using relays and switches as opposed to our typical household
dishwasher that functions with failure prone computer boards. No computer parts on the Jackson.  

Because the Model 10AB is still sold, the three motors are available as replacement parts. Each carries a price at
about one to two thousand dollars. This is reassuring because a replacement Jackson Model 10AB now costs about
$18,000. to replace. Thank goodness they are built well.   

At the time of this writing a repair person has arrived at Immanuel and determined our dear Jackson needs a new
main tank heating element. It has been ordered. Hopefully it will arrive and be installed before the first of
November. Stay tuned for final results! 

In the end it is important to note that the Jackson dishwasher is probably the most durable appliance in the
Immanuel certified kitchen. It would also be very expensive to replace.  

If you use our kitchen, you may have seen new red signs around the dishwasher reminding people to turn off both
the heater and the master switches when washing is completed. Twice in the prior month the heater and master
were found left on. 

It is very important to turn on the two switches in the proper sequence so that the heater element does not  heat
with no water in the tank. 

Did this have anything to do with the ‘pop’ and failure? Or did our Jackson simply need some parts due to the wear
and tear it receives? It certainly has been reliable.  

And we hope that it continues to be reliable for a very long time.  

And that is this month’s “Story of a Dishwasher”. 

Audrey Nickodemus
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Frosig Features
 

The beauty of Autumn is awesome.  The rain has caused my flowers to bloom again like it is spring, and the trees
dressed in their Autumn colors are just stunning.  It's a beautiful picture I wish could last longer. 

I have heard it said that when the leaves fall they show us how easy it is to let go.  Nice thought, but they fall because
they have come to the end of their life cycle, all things living will have that moment.  It's not something we choose to do,
it's the time that has been chosen for us.
  

Of course, choosing to let go is not always an easy thing to do.  Life gets complicated.  But about stuff, this morning
I read a new idea of how to let go of stuff. Take one room at a time.  Take everything from drawers and closets in that
room and put it on the floor in the middle of the room.  Then you will quickly decide what to keep and what to let go.  Yikes. 
The floor in what I call my office does not have enough floor space to do a project like that.

Stuff is just stuff, how many times have I heard that said.  But my stuff is my stuff and I love my stuff, it brings me joy. 
Especially the older and classic stuff, when fabric was soft and wonderful cotton, when fashion was really fashion and
didn't come with holes and tears, when things had character and craftsmanship.  Maybe that's why I love working at our
Rummage Sale.  Great stuff always shows up there.
 

On a morning a few days ago, a day with nothing on my calendar to do, I was sitting on the couch in my living room
with a cup of coffee in my hand.  A sweet Hallmark movie was playing on the TV, and Charlie was sound asleep and
pressed up against my left side.  The sunlight from the east was pouring through the window and lighting up the room. 
I watched all those leaves on the trees in my backyard, they seemed so happy and I knew soon they would all be like a
big carpet on the ground.  It was a moment of pure joy, pure peace.  

So I said to the Lord, thank you for this picture of my life.  It is so full of the blessings I wish all people could have. 
Shelter and comfort, joy and stuff that makes them happy, a snuggle and coffee and sunshine and good health.

Grandma Hanson wrote letters to the Lord.  She wrote just like she was telling a friend what her thoughts were for
the day. She ended with Amen, so I think of them as prayers.  I found many tucked away in her books.  I may find more
and that is a very precious thought.  
 

As we are coming into the seasons with a lot of celebrations, Grateful and Thankful are words we hear more often. 
Supplies are gathered for those who have less, and we think of those we have not thought of for a while.  Kindness shows
more often too, especially to those we do not know.  Why doesn't that feel good time last all year?  

And that gently used stuff you are ready to let go, that will become someone else's treasure.  A gift of joy. 
 

So today, my pumpkins are still waiting to get their happy faces, and those characters in the Christmas Closet are
letting me know it's time to get out.  Oh dear, what's a girl to do?  Think I better go tend to my yard.  

An article I read this morning was about 15 trees you should not plant in your yard.  Sure enough, one of them is the
birch tree.  I have three in the backyard and three along the driveway. They drop twigs and branches and cattail looking
things and lots of pollen.  Lucky me, they are also white paper bark birch trees.  Bless the Native Americans for finding
uses for that bark, but in my yard it looks like paper litter.  I wonder why didn't someone write this article 14 years ago
before the birch trees were planted.
  

All in alI I do love fall.  Soups and lattes, sweaters and sweatshirts, leaves flying by.  Yard lights come on earlier so
they can shine longer and the darkness is full of sparkle.   

Happy Fall, happy letting go, happy feel-good moments everyone.
 

Mariyn Frosig
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November  2023
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

 1 Dine in Silverton,
9 am-12 pm

   

ASAP, 2:30-6 pm
   

Tree of Giving
Sign-up, 4-6 pm

  

Compassionate

Grief Recovery

Group, 6-8 pm
  

Rue Bball, 7 pm

2    Esther Circle,
9:30 am

   

ASAP, 3-6 pm
        

Tree of Giving 
Sign-up, 4-6 pm

 

Thirsty Thursday at

Mac’s, 6 pm
 

Girls Bball, 6-7 pm
   

 Rosario, 7 pm
   

Lion’s Club, 7 pm

3

Girls Basketball,
5-6:30 pm

Tree of Giving
Sign-up, 4-6 pm

Larry Rivers

Rehearsal, 7 pm

4    

Citizenship Class, 
10 am-12 pm

5         Weekly:
 

Devotional Worship,

8:30 am
  

Sunday School,
9:30 am

     

Worship, 10:30 am
      

Choir, 11:45 am
 

Misa, 1 pm
  

Growing Hope

Globally November

Mini Auction

(Begins Today)
 

 

Daylight Savings
Time Ends/

All Saints Sunday
 

Confirmation

6 

Tree of Giving
Sign-up, 4-6 pm

Youth Basketball,

4:30-6 pm

Marion County

Citizens Band

(MCCB),
6:30-9 pm

 7        Weekly:
      

Dine in Silverton,
9 am-12 pm

     

Tuesday Work Crew,

10 am
     

Sax Quartet, 
1:30 pm

         

Prayer Shawl, 2 pm
      

ASAP, 3-6 pm
   

Youth Group,
6:30-8:30 pm

   
 Tree of Giving

Sign-up, 4-6 pm
    

Deacon Meeting,

6:30 pm

 8
Quilting, 9 am

  
DIS, 9 am-12 pm

  
ASAP, 2:30-6 pm

  
Tree of Giving

Sign-up, 4-6 pm
  

Last Compassionate

Grief Recovery

Group, 6-8 pm
  

Stephen Ministry,
6 pm

  
Rue Bball, 7 pm

9

ASAP, 3-6 pm

 

  Thirsty Thursday at

Noble Fox, 6 pm

 10 
IMMANUEL’S

131st BIRTHDAY

Girls Basketball,
5-6:30 pm

Larry Rivers

Rehearsal, 7 pm

11
VETERAN’S DAY

Citizenship Class,
10 am-12 pm

Girl Scouts,
10 am-12 pm

12
Weekly - see above

 

SACA Sunday
          

Church Anniversary, 
11:30 am

      

Confirmation

Glump, 12-5 pm

13

Youth Basketball,

4:30-6 pm

MCCB, 6:30-9 pm

Trustee Meeting,
7 pm

14 
Weekly - see above

 
Staff Meeting, 9 am

Trustee Meeting,

6:30 pm

15
DIS, 9 am - 12 pm

ASAP, 2:30-6 pm

Worship & Music

Meeting, 6:30 pm

Rue Bball, 7 pm

16
    ASAP, 3-6 pm

 
Thirsty Thursday at
Old Oak Oven, 6 pm

 
Rosario, 7 pm

   
Lion’s Club, 7 pm

17

Girls Basketball,
5-6:30 pm

 
Larry Rivers

Rehearsal, 7 pm

18

Citizenship Class,
10 am-12 pm

19
Weekly - see above

     

    

20
Youth Basketball,

4:30-6 pm

MCCB, 6:30-9 pm

Council Meeting,
7 pm

21 
Weekly - see above

Staff Meeting, 9 am
(No ASAP)

22  
DIS, 9 am -12 pm

    

Quilting, 9 am
    

Rue Bball, 7 pm
     

Thanksgiving Meal

Prep in Kitchen

23 
Thanksgiving Day

OFFICE CLOSED
  

Elizabeth Ashley

Hoke Community

Thanksgiving- Free

Meal, 1-3 pm

24    Newsletter
Articles Due

  
Girls Basketball,

5-6:30 pm

Larry Rivers

Rehearsal, 7 pm

25

No Citizenship Class

Girl Scouts,
10 am-12 pm

26   
Weekly - see above

 

GHMA Concludes 
(at Noon) 

     

27

Youth Basketball,

4:30-6 pm

MCCB, 6:30-9 pm

 28
Weekly - see above

Staff Meeting, 9 am

29   Newsletter
Published

 

DIS, 9 am - 12 pm
 

ASAP, 2:30-6 pm
  

Sax Quartet

Practice, 3 pm
   

Rue Bball, 7 pm

30

ASAP, 3-6 pm
 

Thirsty Thursday at

High Water Grill, 
6 pm



November Birthdays
  

2 Ava Harris
5 Dan Cornwell
6 Darlene Bass

7 Jeffrey Hamblin
10 Courtney Goode

Jean Johnson
13 Anca Williams
14 Kate Bush

Bill Howell
Kevin Loe

15 Ann Brekas
Elaine Wilson

16 Tria Brockamp
Addison Rue

17 Rex Johnson
18 Justine Johnson
19 Kathie Curtis

Megan Hannon
20 Greyson Bush
22 Joseph Hamblin
23 Haizley Perttu Helms

24 Jane Knorr
Gayle O’Neil

25 Darci Hyde
Nancy Winterbourne

26 Carina Leland
27 Karin Petit
29 Michelle Houser
30 Raymond Nelson

Dawn Taylor

November Anniversaries

2 Paul & Rolaine Rupp
5 Neal & Pamela Lucht

16 Patrick & Ashley Graves

17 Steve & Karin Petit
28 Dave & Charlene McColly

If you have a birthday or anniversary in November that is unlisted, please let us know!  

Live Stream Links: www.facebook.com/immanuelsilverton
-or- www.youtube.com/immanuelsilverton

View Past Services Links: www.facebook.com/immanuelsilverton/videos
-or- www.youtube.com/ImmanuelSilverton/videos

Ways to Support Ministry at Immanuel
 1. IN PERSON
 Place offerings in the plates on Sunday or drop off in the office.
 2. MAIL checks to:
 Immanuel Lutheran Church   303 N Church St.   Silverton, OR 97381
 3. CALL the office to pay over the phone via credit card.
 4. ONLINE
 Scan the QR code with your smartphone or visit: secure.myvanco.com/YP8K/home
 5. VANCO MOBILE APP
 Download the Vanco Mobile app and enter invite code: 4MV6AF
*Please print your emailed receipts for tax purposes

Calendar events are subject to change. 
Please contact the church office to correct any errors or omissions.  Thank You!

http://www.facebook.com/immanuelsilverton
http://www.youtube.com/immanuelsilverton
http://www.facebook.com/immanuelsilverton/videos
http://www.youtube.com/ImmanuelSilverton/videos

